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A SIZZLING START TO THE SCHOOL YEAR
Kaya Wanjoo Wanjoo – hello and welcome to our first newsletter for 2024. As
temperatures soared, so did the anticipation and excitement from students and staff
as we welcome our school community back to a brand-new school year, especially as
friends reunite and new relationships establish. As we open our classroom doors to
fresh possibilities and opportunities, there is a feeling of enthusiasm for the journey
ahead.

As a staff we understand and value the importance of creating safe and supportive
learning environments to ensure the students feel comfortable in their classrooms.
As the novelty of a new room and a new school year can often lose its shine after the
first couple of weeks, some students may start to feel anxious and uncertain.
Therefore, a focus within our classrooms is to build connections with students and
positive relationships between peers. All of which are a key school priority around
Emotional Intelligence, and a focus during Week 5 of Term 1, as part of our Emotional
Intelligence Week. This is important, because without trust and connection it is
difficult to learn, take risks and be at your best. 

I have visited all of the classrooms in the past couple of weeks and I was very
impressed with how the staff and students have settled into the school year with all
students engaged in their learning. It was a pleasure to see every student in school
uniform and settling into their morning routines with little parent support. Mr Gilders
and I have had the pleasure of seeing many smiles on student faces as they are
excited in sharing their good work in the front office. I want to thank all staff and
parents for establishing this very high standard of working hard in class and having
your children ready for the start of school day.

A WALLISTON WELCOME
As we say at Walliston Primary School; “Our school enrols families, and not just students”. I would like to take this
opportunity to give a special welcome to our new 2024 families, which include; Ackers, Courtenay, Courtley, Doig,
Ferrari-Field, Hulcup, Harris, La Fata, Logan, Moreton, Morfitt, Muijs, Ridgway, Robertson, Smith, Terrell, Tolomei,
Tropiano, and our 2024 Kindy families. I am sure you will enjoy your time as part of the Walliston Community. 

Walliston Primary School was fortunate enough to have a full staffing list to start our school year, and I would like to
welcome the following teachers to the Walliston community, Mrs Kirsti Harris (Year 4/5 – Rm 8), Ms Emma Pedrotti
(Year 5/6 – Room 9) and a warm welcome to Ms Martina Verdinelli (Italian Language Assistant) to Walliston Primary
School. 

COMPASS APP FOR SCHOOL COMMUNICATION
In our continuous effort to enhance communication and foster a strong partnership between home and school, we
are excited to continue to use the COMPASS tool that will streamline information sharing and keep our school
community connected with our school. If you are still yet to download our official communication app, COMPASS
please contact the school front office on 9291 2000. Department of Education has endorsed COMPASS as their
preferred tool for communication, attendance, and parental consent. As a school we look forward to increasing our
knowledge on how we can use COMPASS to its full potential where we aim to create a more collaborative and
supportive learning environment, where communication flows effortlessly and parents are well informed.
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New Staff Members

As we transfer to ‘Compass Education’, we will continue to utilise class SeeSaw accounts, written notes from the
school or classroom, and utilise our school website to publish our Term Planner and other key documents, such as our
2024 Parent Information Booklet. As a school community, we are very fortunate to have class P&C Reps who support
the school’s communication process through their classroom online chats, such as Facebook Messenger. The P&C
class Reps was introduced in 2022, and they were very successful in supporting families and classroom teachers, and I
would like to thank those parents who volunteered as a P&C Class Reps for 2024.  Utilising a variety of forms of
communication helps the school to send out clear communication, and I thank the P&C for their support.  I look
forward to catching up with parents and the P&C at the P&C AGM on Tuesday 20th February.

PARENT INFORMATION EVENING AND P&C WELCOME BACK COMMUNITY PICNIC
As we embrace the start of a new school year, we are thrilled to extend a warm invitation to our upcoming Parent
Information Sessions and P&C Welcome Community Picnic. These events mark the beginning of a collaborative
journey, fostering a strong partnership between our school and our valued Walliston families. The Parent Information
sessions, which are scheduled on Friday 9th February between 3:20pm and 5:15pm, offer a valuable opportunity for
you to gain insights into the classroom and school expectations to ensure that you feel well-prepared and informed
for the academic school year ahead. Following the Information Sessions, we invite all families to join our school
community for the Welcome Picnic on the school oval. This casual and enjoyable gathering provides an excellent
opportunity to forge new friendships within the Walliston PS community. 

INTERM SWIMMING LESSONS
Interm swimming is a school-based swimming program for children from Pre-Primary to Year 6. It provides quality
swimming lessons across the state to ensure children develop vital swimming and water safety skills. In 2024,
Walliston Primary School has been scheduled interm lessons at Belmont Oasis Leisure Centre from Monday 12th
February to Friday 23rd February. The timetable has already communicated through COMPASS and parents are
required to provide consent and inform the school what swimming level their child is at with a hard copy of the
Interm Swimming Enrolment Form. This is a great opportunity for not only students learning water safety skills, but
also preparing for our school faction swimming carnival on Friday 15th March for Years 3 to 6. Further information
regarding our school swimming carnival will be shared at a later date. 

STAFF CAR PARK – STUDENT SAFETY FOR DROP OFF AND PICK UP
We are very fortunate to have beautiful school grounds where families can park and catch up after school. As our
school continues to grow it is important that families follow the City of Kalamunda’s and Walliston PS parking
restrictions around school grounds. Our staff car park plays a vital role in ensuring the smooth operation of our daily
activities and it is crucial that it remains available for our dedicated teachers, support staff and contractors. We kindly
request that parents do not utilise the staff carpark for drop off or pick up at the start and end of each school day.
Your understanding and compliance with this request are greatly appreciated. By respecting the designated parking
areas, we can contribute to the efficient functioning of our school, look after the safety and wellbeing of our students,
and create a welcoming atmosphere for all. 

Mrs Kirsti Harris
Room 8 - Years 4/5

My name is Kirsti Harris, I am
married and have two children. I
have previously taught at
Woodlupine Primary School and
Wooroloo Primary School. On the
weekends I like to go camping with
my family where we can relax at the
beach or around a warm campfire.

I am very excited to be a part of
such a beautiful community here at
Walliston Primary School. 
I am a Mum of two girls , Charlee (7)
and Shylah (4) .
I have been teaching for almost 14
years and most of my time has
been spent in the upper years of
primary . I am sport obsessed , AFL
and cricket being my favourites . 

Mrs Emma Pedrotti
Room 9 - Years 5/6

Craig Mainard
Principal
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Chaplain Chat

Adrian Wilson
Chaplain

Welcome back to Walliston Primary School for 2024, it is great to see the school year start smoothly,
despite a bit of summer weather….
As a parent with school aged students, I have to apply the advice that I suggest. I have found 7 helpful
tips for the first few weeks of school.

Tips for getting kids ready for back-to-school whatever their age.  Many kids are apprehensive about
starting school or going back to school. The good news is there’s a lot you can do to ease their minds
and help them get ready for a new school year.
1. Early to bed
It won’t happen overnight!  Get your child into the habit of going to bed earlier. Gentle winding-down
activities such as bath time and reading before bed can help your child relax.
2. Re-establish a routine
Establishing a consistent routine is important for kids. Write out the steps in the routine and rehearse
them with your child. In the evening, this could include doing homework, playtime, brushing their teeth,
having a bath, and reading before bed.
3. Encourage independence
Children who play an active role in preparing for back to school – such as choosing and organizing
school supplies and new clothes – are more likely to get excited about going back to school, which in
turn eases their jitters. Is your child old enough for chores like emptying the dishwasher or making
lunches? Daily, age-appropriate tasks will help your child gain independence and confidence.
4. Talk about safety
Review outdoor safety rules – things like looking both ways before crossing the street, taking the same
route every day if they are walking, familiarizing themselves with crosswalk rules, and being cautious in
talking to strangers.
5. Establish healthy habits
Involve your children in choosing and preparing healthy lunches and snacks. Help them find physical
activities they enjoy. Try to stick to regular meal times.
6. Limit screen time
Back to school is the perfect opportunity to re-establish screen time limits. Why not have the whole
family “unplug” in the evenings before bedtime? Choose a spot where everybody can charge their
devices overnight. 
7. Talk about first-week jitters
Reassure your child that being nervous is natural – even for teachers. You can help your child cope with
these feelings when you:

Let them express their fears. Perhaps you can offer stories of your own first-day jitters when you were
a child.
Teach them to breathe deeply and slowly to calm their nerves.
Discuss the scenarios that worry them. For example, if they’re worried about who to sit with or talk to
on the first day, help them plan a strategy and rehearse it so they’ll know what to do.

https://www.thepersonal.com/blog/-/healthy-eating-eat-well-and-feel-great
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Term 1 Planner
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Parent Information
Sessions

Please return  Swimming

Enrolment and Medical Forms

by Thursday 8/2/2024

Please return  Swimming
Enrolment and Medical Forms

by Thursday 8/2/2024
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Walliston PS Uniform
Dress Code
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Rm 7

Austin M
Evie V

Jack N
Indie V

________________________

Rm 9

Rm 8 Holly C
Sinead A

Elouise R
Evan H

Kyp C
Austin W

Rm 5 Madden T
Charlotte S

Rm Name 
Rm 1

Rm 4

Nate H
Jake S

Xavier K
Daisy W

Kalahni M 
Zoe L

Willow B  Charlotte H
George T
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Congratulations!
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Rm 3
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Rm 11 Mattia B
Jasmine B ________________________
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